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Dear Parent/Carer

We have had a superb week at LDA.

It was a pleasure to welcome the families of our new Year 7 cohort into school last

night for our ‘Meet the Form Tutor’ event. On Wednesday we hosted our second

primary taster day for Year 6 pupils in our named partner primary schools and the

feedback we received was so positive. The pupils were a real credit to their schools and

their parents/carers.

As you are aware, LDA has achieved the Inclusion Quality Mark over the past two years

and holds Centre for Excellence status. On Tuesday we hosted a full day for staff from

other schools in the IQM cluster. Good practice was shared and the visitors enjoyed a

tour of our school. They were so impressed with our pupils and we received lovely

feedback comments such as ‘there is a lovely family feel in this school’, ‘blown away by

the excellent behaviour in classes’ and ‘what an impressive and forward- thinking

school’.

Finally, we have received some feedback about the length of the queues at lunchtime. I

would like you to know that we are reviewing our systems and working with our

partners at Knowsley Council to find solutions. I can assure you we always ensure pupils

have the opportunity to eat at break and lunchtime.

With best wishes for the weekend,



Year 7 Science 

Every Wednesday in G44D
15:10pm until 16:00pm

KS3 STEM Club

Farm Urban

• Are you in Year 7,8 or 9?
• Do you love Science and STEM?
• Would you like to have some fun after 

school?

If the answer to these questions is ‘YES’ then speak to Ms. Fitzsimon 
in G44D. 

The Science Department would like to say a very big well done to all the Year 7 pupils for 
their excellent start to Science at LDA. 

Mrs Smith would particularly like to thank her 7Y/SC1 class for their outstanding pieces of 
homework produced for their specialised cells lesson. 

On Thursday 15th September a group of Year 9 
pupils were taken to Reaseheath College in 
Nantwich, Cheshire.
Throughout the day the pupils visited different 
areas within the college - from hydroponics to the 
future of farming (including robotic milking of cows 
and growing crops in vertical farms!)
The pupils had a fun day out and asked some 
brilliant questions. 
For the next 10 weeks, pupils will complete their 
projects and return to the college to showcase 
their work to other schools that also visited on the 
day.
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You can find more useful information by visiting –
www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/away-from-home/

Stranger Danger

Y11 Study Support Timetable September – October 2022

w/c Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

3/10 8.10am

Lunch Option Y Option Y Hair and Beauty

After school 3-3.50pm STAFF MEETING English V / maths Z Technology twilight Science Hist/Geog/PE

4pm +

10/10 8.10am

Lunch Option Y Option Y Hair and Beauty

After school 3-3.50pm STAFF MEETING English Z / maths V Option D STAFF MEETING Hist/Geog/PE

4pm +

17/10 8.10am

Lunch Option Y Option Y Hair and Beauty

After school 3-3.50pm Science English V / maths Z Option C SCHOOL EVENT Hist/Geog/PE

4pm +

Study Support Timetable

Option Y DIT / Engineering / Child development /Photography / Sports studies.  

Option C (double Fri 1 

and 2)

Art / single science / Dance / DT / Food / GCSE PE / Health and social care / Music / Statistics / Textiles

Option D (double Mon 5 

and 6)

DT / Food / French / Sport studies / Business Studies / Astronomy / Art / Child development / Drama / Computer science 

Year 11 pupils can use S26 until 5pm after extra lessons. Spanish/French will be delivered to small groups – pupils will be told in advance. 

Spanish appointments take place before school, at lunchtime and after school. Some subjects will also offer remote sessions. These 

times will be shared with pupils and delivered via the Google classroom. They will be advertised by departments.  Pupils can add their 

own breakfast/lunch appointments. The LRC study room is open at lunchtime. 

Pupils should attend other subjects if their option is not running on an option night. 

HT sessions are extended sessions. Subject staff will inform pupils of the finish time. 

It is everybody's responsibility to keep children safe.  Please speak to your child to remind them 

how important it is to keep themselves safe.

Basic Stranger Danger rules include:

•Never go anywhere with a stranger

•Never accept gifts or sweets from a stranger

•Never get in a car with a stranger

•Never go off on your own without telling your parents or a trusted adult

•Tell your child it is okay to break the rules if they are in danger

•Encourage your child to YELL, KICK, SCREAM, LIE or RUN AWAY, if they feel they are in danger

•Give your child a code word or sign that only you and your child (and another parent/carer) know. They 

can use it when they feel they are in danger but don’t want other people to know

•Tell your child to stay with their friends and not to go e.g. to the park on their own.

There is a drop-in every Tuesday morning for anyone who has queries or concerns 
regarding SEND. Miss Thwaite will be available from 8.30 to 9.30 for any SEND 

enquiries.

SEND Drop In



Our Careers Advisors are in school every Wednesday morning.

Please see your Head of Year or Miss Ward, Careers Co-Ordinator to make an appointment.


